
The Amazing Son In Law ( Charlie Wade)

Chapter 2956

Isaac Cameron hurriedly said: “Master, they are now having breakfast in the dining room. I
think they have washed and dressed neatly. It is estimated that they will leave after dinner
soon.”

Charlie said: “I will arrive in about ten minutes. If they want to leave, you can help me hold
them.”

Isaac Cameron asked, “Master, where do you want to meet them? Would you like me to
arrange security to take them to my office?”

Charlie said: “No, it will be a horror. Later, you will directly arrange for the waiter to use the
universal room card to enter their room, flip through their things, and then take something
away, and finally open the door. If they want If you leave, you will let them have their room
stolen and ask them to rush to the room to confirm the loss.”

Isaac Cameron smiled and said, “Master, it’s better for you to have more ideas… OK, I will
arrange it! If you want to come and do this, it will definitely take ten minutes!”

…

At this moment, Mai drank the last half cup of coffee, wiped his mouth, and said to Mike:
“Okay, let’s hurry up and go to Thorns’s house and guard Zara banks nearby.”

Mike hurriedly asked him: “Grandpa, are we going to follow that Zara banks? We are not good
at stalking…”

Mai said: “Don’t worry about that. As long as you see her and find a way to get a piece of her
hair, I can figure out her previous movement in Aurous Hill little by little, and I can find a way
to find her recently. Long time place.”

After a pause, Mai said again: “Didn’t she have been missing for a while, and she was seriously
injured. If you want to stay with the mysterious person the banks family is looking for for such
a long time, you only need to find her most recently. For a long time, we are very close to that
mysterious man!”

Mike asked in surprise: “Grandpa, what are you talking about? Why is it so amazing?!”

Mai said earnestly: “These are the tracking methods in Qimen Dunjia. You should learn the I
Ching gossip first. In the future, your grandfather and your father will naturally teach you the
various methods of Qimen Dunjia.”

Mike nodded lightly, full of expectation in his heart.



So he hurriedly stuffed half of sliced   bread into his mouth, and then said vaguely: “Okay,
grandpa, let’s go!”

Mai nodded and just stood up, suddenly a waitress ran over and asked nervously, “Are you a
guest in room 1003?”

Mai asked curiously: “I am, what’s wrong?”

The waiter said apologetically: “I’m so sorry! When our aunt cleaning the room just now, she
found that the door of your room was concealed. She went in and looked at it and found that
your personal belongings had been turned over. It may be theft, so please go back to your
room and check if there is any property damage. If there is any, we will immediately
cooperate with you to report to the police for investigation!”

Mai never thought that he would live in an internationally renowned five-star hotel chain and
would accidentally live in a black shop.

Hearing what the waiter said, he didn’t have any doubts at all, and subconsciously exclaimed:
“Sorry! Mike, help me go back to the room!”

Mai went out this time and brought a lot of good things handed down from his ancestors, and
today he was going to secretly approach Zara banks, so he didn’t need many things so he
didn’t bring them.

Among them, just a piece of Song Dynasty Fengshui compass is invaluable!

Moreover, it was passed down from the ancestors of the Mai family for nearly a thousand
years, so there is no room for a half miss!
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